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01st April 2022 

 
 
Dear Sirs,  
 
 
On behalf of the Alder Hey Children’s NHS Foundation Trust, acting as representative of the Sponsor of the 
above referenced trial, I can confirm that the trial did not proceed to opening and as such did not recruit any 
participants.  
 
If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
Yours faithfully,  
 

 
 
Richard Kirk 
Research Governance and Quality Assurance Lead 
Clinical Research Division 
Alder Hey Children’s NHS Foundation Trust 


